WARNING! DANGER!

Parents: Tell your Children: Stay away from illegal
and unsafe excavations in the sand banks and forest
along the Eel River.

Outside of Scotia, we have recently noticed illegal and
unsafe digging, shoring and covering of tunnels and similar
excavations in the sand and among the forest trees along
the Eel River. These excavations appear unsafe and
unsanitary, associated with homeless encampment.

We have reported this activity to authorities, and we have
asked that they be removed and the areas cleaned up.

We do not yet know how extensive this activity has been,
or for what reason undertaken. We do not know whether
there may be additional or other hidden features like this in
or around river frontage in Scotia, of which we are not
aware. |

These excavations appear unsafe and unsanitary. We are
alerting parents and all residents of Scotia to be on the look
out for these features. Please report any such activity to the
authorities if you discover them. If any are located in
Scotia, we will promptly take appropriate action.
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